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Read more &raquo;

End of Coronavirus Act death certification and registration changes(23 Mar 2022)

The arrangements for death certification and registration introduced by the Coronavirus Act (2020) expire on 24 March 2022. The relevant guidance

can be found on the Government website, the key...Read more &raquo;

Registered nursing associate blended learning programme launched(22 Mar 2022)

This blended learning programme has been developed by experienced primary care nurses and it is specifically designed for registered nursing

associates (RNAs) new to working within the general practice setting....Read more &raquo;

Briefing on GP Contract 2022/23 - message from Dr Michelle Drage(10 Mar 2022)

Thursday 10 March 2022

Dear Colleagues,

Briefing on GP Contract 2022/23

As you will now be aware, despite lengthy negotiation no agreement was reached on changes to...Read more &raquo;

Wellbeing webinars - spring 2022(24 Feb 2022)

The webinars aim to support the emotional and psychological health of staff by supporting you in finding your own strategies, tools, and coping

mechanisms. These 40-minute interactive webinars are packed...Read more &raquo;


